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Appeal from a judgment of the Supreme Court, Erie County (Penny
M. Wolfgang, J.), rendered August 2, 2012.  The judgment convicted
defendant, upon his plea of guilty, of robbery in the second degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is 
unanimously affirmed.

Memorandum:  In appeal No. 1, defendant appeals from a judgment
convicting him upon his plea of guilty of robbery in the second degree
(Penal Law § 160.10 [1]) and, in appeal No. 2, he appeals from a
judgment convicting him upon a plea of guilty of, inter alia, assault
in the first degree (§ 120.10 [4]).  We note at the outset that the
certificate of conviction in appeal No. 2 contains a clerical error,
i.e., it incorrectly recites that defendant was convicted of assault
in the second degree, and it must therefore be amended to reflect that
he was convicted of assault in the first degree (see People v Saxton,
32 AD3d 1286, 1286-1287). 

Defendant contends in each appeal that his respective pleas were
involuntary because he was misinformed with respect to his maximum
sentencing exposure.  Defendant’s contention that his pleas were
involuntary survives his waiver of the right to appeal (see People v
Halsey, 108 AD3d 1123, 1124).  By failing to move to withdraw the
respective pleas or to vacate the respective judgments of conviction
on that ground, however, defendant failed to preserve his contention
for our review (see People v Morrison, 78 AD3d 1615, 1616, lv denied
16 NY3d 834).  We decline to exercise our power to review that
contention as a matter of discretion in the interest of justice (see 
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CPL 470.15 [3] [c]). 

Entered:  March 20, 2015 Frances E. Cafarell
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